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CITY OF WHYALLA 
DEVELOPMENT ACT 1993 

Whitehead Street, Whyalla Plan Amendment Report— 
Draft for Public Consultation 

NOTICE is hereby given that the City of Whyalla has resolved to 
undertake a Plan Amendment Report (PAR) which will introduce 
new controls as they relate to the area identified as ‘Area 
Affected’ within the vicinity of Whitehead Street. 
 ‘Area Affected’ includes Lots 17-19, 21-23, 25, 27 and 29 
McBryde Terrace, Lots 2, 2A, 4, 5, 6, 8-10 and 12 Horwood 
Street and Lots 16OET, 184 and 180 Whitehead Street. 
 In particular the PAR proposes to: 
  • rezone a portion of the Residential 3 Zone with primary 

frontage to Whitehead Street to Special Use; 
  • introduce provisions in the Commercial Zone to prevent 

further residential development. 
 The new controls will provide consistency in the zoning of land 
(west of Darling Terrace) located between the Whyalla Town 
Centre and the One Steel pellet plant. It will also ensure land that 
is impacted by dust and noise is not developed for residential 
purposes. 
 Copies of the draft PAR are available for inspection or purchase 
from the City of Whyalla Council, Darling Terrace, Whyalla, also 
at both the Civic and Alex Ramsay Libraries during normal hours 
and on Council’s website www.whyalla.sa.gov.au from 25 August 
2005 to 27 October 2005. 

Written submissions regarding the draft plan amendments will 
be accepted by the City of Whyalla until 27 October 2005. The 
written submissions should also clearly indicate whether you wish 
to speak at the public hearing on your submission. All submissions 
should be addressed to the Acting City Manager, City of Whyalla, 
Darling Terrace, Whyalla, S.A. 5600. 
 Submissions will be available for inspection by any interested 
person at the Council offices until the conclusion of the public 
hearing, which has been set down for 11 a.m. on 3 November 
2005, in the Council Chamber, Darling Terrace, Whyalla, at which 
time interested persons may be heard in relation to the PAR and 
submissions received. 
 The public hearing may not be held if no submission indicates 
an interest in speaking at the public hearing. 
 Pursuant to section 28 (1) of the Development Act 1993, the 
Governor, with the advice and consent of the Executive Council, 
being of the opinion that it is necessary in the interest of the 
orderly and proper development of the area affected by the ‘City 
of Whyalla—Whitehead Street, Whyalla Plan Amendment’ that 
the Plan Amendment should come into operation without delay, 
declare that the Plan Amendment will come into operation on an 
interim basis on 25 August 2005. 
 Further enquiries should be directed to Michele Schoell on 8640 
3447. 
Dated 25 August 2005. 

P. CAMERON, Acting City Manager 
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